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Meeting Date:  5-19-25 

Submitter:  Deputy Chief Ryan Dobczyk 

Department:  Police Department 

Agenda Item:  Approval request to approve bid for three new Motorola M500 In car cameras 

Summary: The Crest Hill Police Department was recently awarded a grant to purchase 4 new 

squad cars.  One of the components of each new squad card is a functioning in car squad camera.  

The vendor that we use is Motorola for in car cameras and body cams.  Motorola is no longer 

selling the 4RE camera that we have used since approximately 2018.  The new in car camera is 

the M500 with approximately 4 times the data storage (1TB instead of 256GB), and a upgraded 

4K camera.  The Motorola representative advised that the price will increase on June 28 due to 

tariffs.  We will also be reusing one of our old 4RE cameras in one of the new squads. This item 

was discussed at the 5-12-25 work session. 

 

Recommended Council Action: Approve quote from Motorola for purchase of 3 new M500 in 

car cameras 

 

Financial Impact: $29,410 

 Funding Source: Capital Replacement Fund (11-007301) 

 Budgeted Amount: None 

 Cost: $29,410 

 

Attachments: Crest Hill PD M500 Quote (Quote #3091276) 

 

 


